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Cottage Street School PTO Membership Meeting
Minutes from April 12th, 2012 
Meeting began at 7:05 p.m. adjourned at 8:23 p.m.

25 members present 
Introductions

Approved March 1st minutes by voice
Nominations of Officers


Rhonda & Meg
Co-Presidents


Elizabeth 

Treasurer


Ellen 


Secretary

Guest Speaker – Kevin Madden


Redistricting – A letter from Mr. Farmer went to everyone who was affected by the redistricting which discussed the transition. The children who will be entering 5th grade this fall were given an option to stay at their current school (grandfathered in). Many of the kids at Cottage opted to stay at cottage. This has the affect of increasing class size for the 5th grade next year. Currently it looks like we will have three 5th grade classes with 26 kids in each class. Heights is roughly the same with 25 kids/ class. Heights will also have a reduction in teachers.

Committee updates:
a) Teacher Appreciation Week Update
Events starting on May 7th Teacher breakfast, Tue. – Flowers, Wed. Lunch, Thur. Supply Day and Fri. Chocolate day. We some great volunteers this year.

b) Popcorn Friday – Free on cougar Day 

c) Room Parent – Thanks for all your help during Fun Fair. There will be an email regarding Yearbooks for teachers with an order form for each specific class so please make sure you use the one sent to you.

d) Yearbook – Finishing collections for photos tomorrow (Friday 4/13/12). We are collecting the questions and answers from the 5th graders. The yearbooks will be delivered early in June.

e) Fun Fair wrap up – YAY it is done and we raised a record breaking $17,400 this year, pressure is on for next year’s PTO to keep the record breaking going. The teacher raffles really worked out well. We NEED someone to take over raffles for next year. We had 120 cakes for the cake walk and we went through all of them

f) Family Fitness Night at the YMCA – April 13th  We have 60 families (200 people) signed up. Motion to Donate $250 to the YMCA approved.

g) Providence Bruins – April 15th, The 4th and 5th grade chorus will be singing at ½ time.

h) Spring Photos – This event went very well. Expect about $1,000 from Lifetouch plus an additional $150 and a banner.
i) Bricks Installation – The bricks will be installed during spring break and when the students return we will have a dedication on April 30th at 1:45pm. Vote to approves spending $500 on landscaping materials – Approved.
Principal’s report:
Kevin  

First round of MCAS (language and Arts) is complete the students did very well and we have very few kids miss the testing days.
We are now gearing up for Math

Cougar Day is this Friday and we have a number of exciting events going on.

Face painting, Volley ball, Bike Give away, School quilt, Make your own Cougar.

And the suit fits Andy!!!

The week we return from spring break we will have 2 students acting as Principal for the day

Kevin’s calendar is tied into the district wide school calendar so as we firm up dates for events for next year let Kevin know so he can post them in his calendar which will trickle up to the district wide calendar.

Special Request by the Nurse for a shredding maching. Appoved $160 for purchase of shredder.
Treasurer’s report:
Income:

Brick Fund.


$3,249  net of cost of bricks
Cougar Gear


$1,124 Not including spring sales
Fun Fair


$17,430 (NEW RECORD!!!)
Expenses:

Birthday Books

($454) Purchasing new books
Programs


$5,647 ongoing programs
Teachers’ Stipends
$6,254  Reimbursements are done
New Business:

a)  Turn off the TV week – April 29th through May 5th is a national program. Students sign a pledge and can receive prizes/ gifts
b) Art Night and book fair – May 3rd. We need a lot of help to hang all the students artwork. The book fair will be May 2nd and 3rd during the day and on the night of May 3rd. We will have 30 copies of Joshua’s Song which is the 5th grader’s summer reading requirement.

c) Officer Nominations (see above)

d) Mother’s day plant sale May 11th – This is a great event where each child brings a $1 to school to purchase plants for mother’s day. We need help picking up the flowers on the Thursday before and selling the plants on Friday.

e) Roller-skating May 20th come on out and have some fun. This was a great event last year.

f) Ice Cream Social is our Final Event of the year. June 11th from 6:30 to 8:30pm, 2 hours of free ice cream

g) New Families Welcome committee, we need volunteers, This year we are especially busy with the redistricted families.

5th Grade Celebration


Wednesday June 13th at night they have their big celebration.


Thursday June 14th they have an all day affair at Camp Everwood

PTO Meets the 1st Thursday of the month at 7:00pm in the Cottage Street School Library

Free Childcare is provided

Contact us at: CSSPTO@gmail.com
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